
Ministry of  
Long-Term Care  

Office of the Minister  

400 University Avenue, 6th Floor 
Toronto ON  M7A 1N3 
Tel.: 416 325-6200 
 
 

 

 

Ministère des  
Soins de longue durée   

Bureau du ministre 

400, avenue University, 6e étage 
Toronto ON  M7A 1N3 
Tél.: 416 325-6200 

 

179-2024-307 

 
 
January   , 2025 
 
Dear Long-Term Care Home Licensees: 
 

Re: Funding for long-term care homes for the Skin and Wound Professional 
Growth Fund 

 
I am pleased to announce that effective January 1, 2025, the Ministry will provide a total 
of $1,000,000 in one-time funding in 2024-25 through the Skin and Wound Professional 
Growth Fund that will be distributed among eligible long-term care (LTC) home 
licensees.  
 
Eligible LTC home licensees are those homes whose licensee is a party to a Letter of 
Agreement for Ministry Direct Funding to Long-Term Care Homes (DFA) with the 
Ministry.  
 
This letter and the terms outlined in the attached “Skin and Wound Professional Growth 
Fund Funding Policy” set out the Applicable Ministry Policy Document for this funding 
under Schedule A of the DFA, as supplemented by the directives and policies identified 
in the DFA.  
 
The Ministry recommends that LTC homes use this funding for backfilling LTC staff 
members participating in skin and wound care education and training. This is intended 
to support LTC homes in accessing Ministry-funded skin and wound education 
programs offered this winter by Nurses Specialized in Wound, Ostomy, and Continence 
Canada (NSWOCC) and Wounds Canada. However, should LTC homes not be able to 
spend this funding for this purpose, they may spend it on any other eligible expenses 
laid out in the Skin and Wound Professional Growth Fund Funding Policy that are 
unrelated to skin and wound care.  
 
Thank you for your continued dedication and commitment to providing quality care to 
LTC residents.  
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Original Signed By 
 

 
 
Hon. Natalie Kusendova-Bashta 
Minister of Long-Term Care 
 
Enclosure: 
 

• Skin and Wound Professional Growth Fund Funding Policy (January 2025) 
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c: 
 

Vijay Chauhan, Chief of Staff, Ministry of Long-Term Care  

Melissa Thomson, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care  

Gillian Steeve, Assistant Deputy Minister, System Planning and Partnerships 

Division, Ministry of Long-Term Care  

Sean Court, Assistant Deputy Minister, Long-Term Care Policy Division, Ministry of 

Long-Term Care 

Jeffrey Graham, Assistant Deputy Minister and Chief Administrative Officer, 

Corporate Services Division, Ministry of Long-Term Care 

Emily Cohen-Henry, Director, System Planning and Partnership Branch, Ministry of 

Long-Term Care 

Carol Strachan, Director, Staffing Supply Branch, Ministry of Long-Term Care 

Jonathan Riddell, Director, Business Planning and Funding Branch, Ministry of Long-

Term Care 

 


